A meeting of Margaretting Parish Council took place at The Village Hall,  Wantz Road on Thursday 11th June 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

Present:  H Blurton, T Boem,W Cant, J Currie, N Marshall, P Savill (Chairman), M Scott. 
There were three members of the public also present.

14   Apologies for absence were received from I Grundy and A Smith.

15   Democratic Time
P Savill introduced Keith Young.  He explained why he was keen to join the Parish Council and gave a brief outline of his interests.
16  Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 14/05/2009 were agreed and signed as a true and correct record following an alteration to minute no 9 (f) trees and hedges ‘ prune’ to read ‘manage’.
17  Matters Arising

(a)Village Hall – Voluntary First Registration of Title.  P Savill explained that in the first instance the Parish Council received a letter inviting them to register the land.
M Scott was to have another look on the internet before talking to H Taylor and reporting back at the July meeting.
(b)  Civic Service – W Cant had received her invitation to attend.

18  Membership of the Parish Council – Co-option Vacancy

K Young asked what would be expected of him.  P Savill gave a brief description of the duties of a Parish Councillor.  It was noted that K Young has an allotment and is willing to get involved in that area of responsibility.  A proposal by H Blurton that K Young be co-opted onto the Parish Council was seconded by N Marshall and agreed unanimously.  K Young joined the meeting.
19  Carbon Footprints/Bags for Life

P Savill outlined the project to J Currie who was absent at the last meeting.  W Cant proposed that the PC support this venture, seconded by N Marshall.  It was agreed unanimously to sponsor the project in the sum of £121.55.

20  Village Sites – Repairs and Maintenance

M Scott gave a full report on all items of village furniture.  He gave his opinion on which pieces he thought needed repairing and suggested that the Parish Council should consider using a handyman to carry out some of the repairs.  He had taken photographs and had compiled a list which included bus shelters, post boxes, bins, milestones, notice boards, benches and seats, telephone boxes and signs.  The War Memorial was a project in itself.  P Savill suggested drawing up a priority list and to use a handy man to carry out some of the work in the next financial year so that some of the costings could be included in precept.  M Scott explained that there were one or two jobs that needed doing quite urgently.  It was agreed that M Scott put a priority list together and report back at the July meeting.
21  Bus Shelters
H Blurton reported that he thought the PC were throwing money away by re repairing the bus shelters when grants were available for £4000, he suggested that the PC look to replace the bus shelter next to the Black Bull in the next financial year and precept for it.  M Scott agreed.  P Savill explained that she had received a telephone call from a resident concerned that the Parish Council were considering changing the style of the bus shelters completely – P Savill had assured them this wasn’t so.

22  Protection of grass verges/bollards
Following the installation of the bollards by the Saddlery it was reported that there was a very positive feedback.  It was agreed that the next area to be protected was by the green in Maldon Road.  P Savill, M Scott and H Blurton to meet on site and take some measurements.
H Blurton reported that the bollards had been replaced at Green Lane/Swan lane.

T Boem to visit resident at Elmhurst to discuss green area in front of his house.

23  Village Pond & Trees

It was reported that the wall around Pond House had collapsed and some of it had fallen into the pond. T Boem to go and see Mr Lincoln.

J Currie reported that the tree by the 40 mph sign at The Red Lion had a low hanging branch.  T Boem to look at.

24  Footpaths and Bridleways

P Savill confirmed that Bridleway 11 and footpaths 18 and 21 had all been included in the assessment following the recent A12 enquiry.
25  Maldon Road Playing Field
Allotments  P Savill reported that all the allotments were taken and that the area was looking good.  K Young explained that there was a good social atmosphere there.
Play Area.  P Savill reported that there had been no problems, she had walked around the field with T Boem and looked at the hedge and copse, the allotment holders had requested that this area be fenced off.  P Savill and T Boem suggested using a picket fence and some planting.  For the future a compost heap might be created in a bayed area.  T Boem suggested a few people get together at the end of June and clear the area at the far end.  J Currie suggested asking Lord Hanningfield and CBC about grants.
Allotment Hedge  T Boem reported that he had looked at the overgrown hedge and it couldn’t be cut back until the winter.

26  Accounts

Authority was given for payment of the following


M D Landscapes


£ 548.55

Eagle Fencing



£1046.50


C Kochan



£ 473.75


J Perthen (Computer)


£   25.00


Woolastons (CBC fees for Lease)
£ 440.00

It was agreed that the clerk use a donated computer from T Boem for a three month trial.
27  Planning

09/00543/FUL

El Rita



No Objections

New front driveway and front boundary wall

09/00569/FUL

Lulworth, Maldon Road

Enlargement of existing dormer and construction of additional dormer

P.C. Comments; Section 2 of Village Design Statement reads 1920’s design, style should not be altered.

09/00782/FUL

Whitewebs Cottage, Main Road
Object

Change of use A1 (Shop) to B1 (Office)

P.C. Comments: Devastation of the site within a conservation area.

09/00447/HNC
Julien, Maldon Road


No Objections

House name change to Muchmore

09/00510/FUL

3 Bank End Cottages


No Objections

Part 2 storey, part single storey rear extension and front canopy

09/05538/FUL

3 Ottley Place




Felling of Silver Birch

09/00717/FUL

1 Ottley Place



No Objections

Replacement of bar gate with 2.1m high wooden gate (work already carried out) however, the height should only be 2metres

28  Correspondence  

a.  CBC Poster for Notice Board re; Redundancy
b.  Bus Passenger News – W Cant to read
c.  Mobile Library Service – information to go into Newsletter and on Notice Board.

d.  Making the Links – T Boem to read

e.  Margaretting Relief in Need accounts/to be circulated – T Boem

f.  Danbury Bike Festival Poster – Notice Board

g.  ECC Hanningfield  Awards aimed at 16 -25 year olds – file

h.  Playing Fields Newsletter – P Savill to read.

i.  Glasdon Brochure – file

j.  Clerk & Councils Direct – Clerk to read

k.  Walkboards at Whitesbridge and the green at The Tye n- H Blurton to arrange meeting.

29  Any Other Business

a.  M Scott explained that Galleywood Parish Partnership wanted to apply to have access through the area at Kingswood and have the gate opened. The Parish Council supported this.

b. N Marshall gave apologies for July meeting.
c. Development Control Policy – H Blurton & M Scott to attend on 23rd July

d.  The Life Newsleaflet – H Blurton reported that residents from the Tye hadn’t received a copy again. He was to contact CBC

e.  H Blurton reported the growth of the willow tree around the telephone cable.

f.  W Cant explained that in Belguim she had come across several shared space areas. P Savill outlined her e mail to Graham Livings concerning speeding along the Main Road.  She was to arrange a meeting on site with him and H Blurton, M Scott and J Currie.
g  Spread Eagle.  P Savill reported that lap dance sessions were being held there.  She had been in touch with CBC and it had been confirmed that the Spread Eagle does have a licence for this type of entertainment. 

h. J Currie informed the Parish Council about the new lady vicar.

I  P Savill reported that the village sign was mentioned at the Parish Assembly – thanks to J Currie for repairing it.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.52 p.m.

Next meeting Thursday 11th July 2009 at 7.30 p.m.,
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